City of Tipton Board of Public Works and Safety meeting held on December 27, 2022, at Tipton
City Hall, Council Chambers, Tipton.

Members: Mayor Dolezal, Councilmen Kring, and Rippy, and Clerk-Treasurer Clark.
Others: Vicky Boyd with Tipton Tribune, Ken Ehman, and Jeffrey Ogden.
Mayor Dolezal opened the December 27, 2022, BOW meeting.

Minutes: Councilman Kring made a motion to approve the December 12, 2022, Executive
Session Memorandum, seconded by Councilman Rippy, with all in favor. Councilman
Rippy made a motion to approve the December 12, 2022, BOW minutes, seconded by
Councilman Kring, with all in favor.

Amend Agenda: Nothing to report.
Old Business: Nothing to report.
New Business: Nothing to report.

Mayor’s Report: Mayor Dolezal thanked Public Safety with the cold weather and for all they do.
He also stated there will be more information on what will be done with the interchanges.
Mayor Dolezal stated folks were not informed of when things were going to happen, but
they adapted well.

Fire: Asst. Chief Ogden stated there were 133 total runs and 92 of them were standard medical.
He also stated they assisted on two major car accidents. Asst. Chief Ogden commented
the winter storm there was nothing major. He also commented the sprinkler system, and
the nursing home and Tipton Senior Apartments went down. The Senior Apartments is
under a fire watch until the sprinkler system is back up. Zero people used the warming
station at the Fire Station. Asst. Chief Ogden stated Engine 10 had some warranty work
done on the wipers. Medic 81 had the front tires replaced. He also stated the refrigerator
at the Station went down and no one will work on it, so we got a new refrigerator. Asst.
Chief Ogden commented Probationary FF Eli Crane passed class for EMT and will have
his final test for EMT. Probationary FF Lucas Jones passed the Hazmat Awareness and is
taking EMT class. He thanked everyone who attended the Christmas Breakfast and
thanked the Council for the Christmas Dinner and gift. Asst. Chief Ogden stated there are
three candidates at this point for the application process.

Police: Nothing to report.
Enforcement Division: Mayor Dolezal stated the improvements at Needler’s are nice.

Mayor Dolezal thanked everyone for showing up.



DECEMBER 27, 2022 BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY PAGE 2

Adjournment: With no further business, Councilman Rippy called for adjournment, seconded by
Councilman Kring, with all in favor.

Submitted by Tamera Clark, Clerk-Treasurer.
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